
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 30th November 2021
Present:
Chairman: Steven Kind
Councillors: T Sinden, S Runnett, D Mason, R Crane, R Kavanagh
Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan
1. Apologies: 
Cllrs: D Robinson, M Evans, R Kavanagh (belated) 
C Cllr: J Lewis 

2. Minutes of the Meeting 
These was accepted as a true record of the meeting.
3. Public Question Time  
No-one present.
4. Reports

(a)    Report from County Councillor

County Councillor had prepared her report prior to the meeting and shared with the Chair and Clerk.

· Broadband

Broadway – Katie William
CC attended a Teams meeting arrange by Katie Williams for an update on the Fibre Gov Funding to DCMS (Department of Culture, Media and Sports) 
Broadway Broadband will be connecting Welsh Communities in rural
Carmarthenshire: 
· FREE fibre installation 
· 100 Mbps for £19.99 per month 
· Unlimited download 
· No line rental fee 
CC was informed by Katie that application for Meidrim Fibre Gov funding had already been SUBMITTED to DCMS and is hopeful that applications for Abernant, Trelech, Gellywen and Llaniwnio will be submitted in Feb 2022. 
Broadway is working within Abergwili, Dyffryn Cennen, Llanfinghagel Ar Arth, Llanfinghangel Aberbythych, St. Clears, Llansteffan and Llangathen advising and supporting the local community to apply for the GOV FREE funding.    
Broadway will need to support the local community to demonstrate local 'demand' for fibre. Households will only be required to register their interest to be part of the scheme. To make the scheme viable, a minimum of approx 30% of the households and businesses in our communities will need to register their interest. 
The intention is to post a letter (Cymraeg/English) to every household/business within the Trelech Ward which qualifies for Gov. funding. Broadway will pay for the printing, posting and management of returned letters.
CC will consult with Ceri Jenkins, CCC, before agreeing to send a letter to
residents.  
 
· Traffic Regulation Order (U2066) Lane Meidrim

Further to the recent site meeting at Pantybrodyr, Andrew J Morgan, Traffic Engineer, is pleased to inform us that it is proposed to go out to consultation with the usual statutory consultees( Police, Community council, emergency services etc) on the request for  a total prohibition of driving order along the whole stretch of the Green lane  that was walked on the day of the site meeting ,  to include all motor vehicles ,  including  cars, 4 X 4  and motor cycles, with exemptions being allowed for access , pedestrians and  horse riders, as  shown on the enclosed plan.  (sent to Steve and Sue prior to the meeting) 
Andrew Morgan would therefore be grateful to receive views on whether we are happy with the proposals which were discussed at the site meeting.  Therefore, is it possible for you confirm so, in order that the consultation can start as soon 
as possible .
· Closed Road – Meidrim to St Clears

Work is underway to clear the fallen trees which is blocking the road and the reason for the closure.  It should be cleared by tonight’s meeting.
· Flood Gates

Following a request from a Ger y nant resident for a new flood gate, CC has contacted Simone Eade, NRW, hoping that they would agree to replace the old one.
With regards to point 2 Cllr Crane asked that Carmarthen Riders Group be put onto the list of Consultees. Clerk to pass this request on to County Councillor. The Council agreed that consultation can commence. 

(b)     Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

Clerk had received written correspondence from Welfare Committee, which she read out, in that they agree to the Chair’s proposals for obtaining grant funding to create a fenced off path along the side of the park to facilitate the completion of the registration of Public Footpath 53/37 known as Riverside Walk. There were some caveats provided by the Welfare Committee. 

It was agreed that Meidrim Community Council would maintain the area however County Council would also be involved where appropriate. Chair to obtain quote for work and source possible funding. Clerk to write thank you letter to Welfare Committee. 

Cllr Mason explained that Santa would be in the village on Friday 3rd December with the Christmas tree going up on 2nd December 2021. Carols to be sung outside the Youth Hall at 7pm.   

(c)     Ysgol Meidrim

A new teacher Miss Fiona Jones has been appointed. 
(d) One Voice Wales

Following a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that Clerk would forward OVW correspondence to Cllrs Crane and Runnett and include Chair for any grant application correspondence. 

Clerk to summarise all monthly correspondence and add as Appendix to the minutes. 

Clerk updated on Star Leaf system in that future meetings arranged by OVW would be using Zoom. Cllr Crane had completed the survey sent out by Cllr Mair Stephens regarding digital connectivity.
There were no comments on Threshold for council tax recovery. 

5.  Matters arising

Traffic Management
CC had contacted Mike Jacob, Traffic and Road Safety Manager, and received the response below on 20th November 2021. 
Hi jean,

Sorry for the delay in getting back to you on this.

I’ve been trying bottom out why some of the existing proposals were pulled from
the original consultation drawing that John McEvoy had taken forward.
Unfortunately no notes stating the reason where left on John’s departure there we
are going to re-explore some of these.

I have issued a design brief for bridge area which as starting point will require a
topographical survey, I hope this will be undertaken early in the new year.

We still have the original footway buildout designs for the junction with Drefach
Road, so we will have another look at these and arrange to consult on the option we
consider the most appropriate.

I also explained on the day Welsh Government ambitions to introduce new legislation that will that replace existing 30mph in residential areas with 20mph.  This legislation is due to be introduced in 2023, with each LA undertaking investigations in 2022.  Its likely that Drefach Road will be included and also the other roads discussed where 20mph has fallen short will be extended.
I hope the above helpful this evening.

          Public Conveniences/Car Park
Cost for the draft sign was agreed. Clerk to check Welsh version for HGV with Dai Baker. Clerk to contact Eagle Signs to ask that the apostrophe S be removed from the sign and then confirm that the new sign can be erected. 
Cllr Kavanagh to carry out work for lighting in the Public Conveniences. 
The standard tariff covers the PCs. 
Village Green
Some of the potholes had been filled in and Cllr Sinden to ask Glyn Phillips to fill in the drainage area.
Cllr Sinden also to ask Cllr Robinson to repair the goal posts on the Green. 

Bio-diversity, all members to walk the Green and Common area in January/February 2022 and then prepare a joint community plan for the area. Cllr Runnett stated that he has equipment to clear the wildflower area at the end of the track and would clear this ready for next year’s growth. 

Clerk has written to Miss Kim Williams. 
         Ti a Fi

Cllr Sinden updated that the project had been re-opened and two meetings had taken place so far with 5 children at the first and two at the second. 
Riverside Walk

Ongoing. As above in Meidrim & District Welfare Committee update. 
YnNi Teg Funding

Clerk to write to PRoW team regarding further improvements to footpaths 53/17 and 53/18. Also, to suggest more sturdy cover rather than chicken wire on bridges. 
Chair to speak to Richard Davies landowner (Trafel yr Ich) with proposal to erect fence to keep cattle away from footpath. 
Unauthorised developments 

Chair to send email to Clerk to forward to Planning Enforcement. 
Broadband.

Report received from County Councillor (as above in County Councillor’s report) which Chair read out. Chair and Cllr Runnett to prepare correspondence, send to Council members and then reply to Katie Williams Broadway Broadband rep. 

6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllr. D Mason - Riverside Walk
7. Accounts to be paid

Welsh Water – £137.96
SSE – £23.39
PCs maintenance – £125.00
Grass cutting – £1764.00
CCC, PRoW work – £1618.98
Chair allowance - £200.00   
8. Planning Matters

Cllr Sinden was approached by a member of the public who was concerned about the road to Briniwl. PL/00596 has already been granted planning permission for holiday lets with the construction of one passing place and concerns were raised about the ability of this road to cope with the extra traffic. 
PL/03034 - Meidrim to Pandy Road, Cllr Sinden voiced concerns raised by members of the public and Councillors regarding the ability of this already busy, very narrow winding country lane, with few, if any, passing places, to cope with the extra traffic especially given that the application calls for 4 new parking spaces. 
Clerk to write to Planning Department to highlight the need to make site visits to the village for planning applications and comment on PL/03034 issue. 

9. Correspondence

One Voice Wales – as minuted above.
Vocaleyes digital engagement platform.
Proposed Cilsant Riders Network – issue accepted and being dealt with.

Resignation letter received from Cllr Evans Cllr. Clerk to write thank you letter. Advert for vacancy already on display and to continue. Cllrs to ask around village for new candidates. 

      10. Any other Business

· Budget 2022/2023 – draft shared prior to meeting and two adjustments agreed at the meeting. Following further financial discussions by the members it was agreed that a pre-cept of £12,500 would be requested in January.

· PC/Car Park rates – updated bill still not received. Chair to send Clerk details of previous correspondence for Clerk to chase.
· Chair to send card to previous Clerk on behalf of the council.

· Cllr Sinden stated that the village flag was starting to shred. Clerk to arrange for new flag of better quality to be provided.

· Cllr Sinden stated that a young lady from the village was doing her Duke of Edinburgh Award and as part of this was doing volunteer litter picking in the village. Cllr Sinden has provided suitable equipment.
      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 25th January 2022.
Appendix 1 – Correspondence from One Voice Wales. November 2021.

Magnificent Meadows Cymru - A Plantlife webinar.
Vacancy - One Voice Wales Pembrokeshire Community and Town Council Projects Officer.

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacons 2nd June 2022.

People's Practice Peer-to-Peer Network.

Reminder - Delivering Public Value *FREE for Welsh Public Sector.

Vacancies – Care Inspectorate Wales.
Health Impact Assessment of Climate Change in Wales Infographics. 

Third sector voter registration support grant - now open. 

Urgent message RE Keep Wales Tidy Packages.
Welsh Government defibrillator fund - opportunities for SaLC Partners.
Section 47 Multi-Location meetings Survey.
Consultation on inquiry into second homes  –  circulated 8th November 2021.
November/December 2021 - Remote training sessions that are taking place in November / December. 

Cricieth Creadigol Creative Criccieth shortlisted for Prestigious 2021 Creative Lives Awards.
Councillor Survey - Role and remuneration of councillors in Wales. 

Older People's Commissioner's Newsletter.

Draft Corporate Joint Committee (General) (Wales) Regulations 2022.

Consultation on local taxes for second homes and self-catering accommodation.

Pethau Bychain - Nature Forum  -  circulated 17th November 2021.
Information Highlights – November 2021  -  circulated 18th November 2021.
Community Wealth Building event Nov 30th..
Together we can do much. 

£500,000 fuel poverty fund opens for grant applications

The Local Elections (Principal Areas) (Wales) Rules 2021 and the Local Elections (Communities) (Wales) Rules 2021

 Lottery Jubilee funding – circulated 17th November 2021.

Information Highlights – November – circulated 18th November 2021
Hywel Dda Community Health Council.

Welcome to our Autumn newsletter. 

WCVA – Catalyst Cymru: Broadening horizons Project.
Funding opportunities for SW Wales.
One Voice Wales - Bwletin Newyddion / News Bulletin.
Community Woodlands Fund. 

October 2021 Newsletter. 
‘Leave only pawprints’ dog fouling campaign – put onto website.
Disability Wales Access to Politics Event 18th November FREE.

Consultation on planning legislation and policy for second homes and short-term holiday lets – circulated 26th November 2021.
Older People's Commissioner for Wales - Engagement Sessions

Technical Advice Note (TAN) 15 – Important Update from the Minister for Climate Change

Webinar with Deputy Chief Fire Officer Roger Thomas - Monday, 29 November 19:30pm

Placemaking for a Thriving Welsh Village

Carmarthenshire Connected Communities Fund

Transforming Towns - Repurposing buildings post Covid 
9th December Access to Politics Event

Clerk advert - Cwarter Bach CC


